
REPUBLIC OF PANAMA 
SUPERINTENDENCY OF BANKS 

 
 
 
 
June 18, 2003  
CIRCULAR No. 024-2003 
      
Mr. 
General Manager 
 

Ref.:  Consultations relating to the 
Information Transmittal System - Atoms 

 
Mr. General Manager: 
 
This is to notify you that beginning immediately, functional and technical consultations 
relating to the Information Transmittal System, submitted by e-mail, should be forwarded 
exclusively to the address:  controldegestion@superbancos.gob.pa. 
 
The issuance of corresponding instructions to your personnel is greatly appreciated. 
 
There being no further business, we remain, 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Delia Cardenas 
Superintendent 
 


